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members of the changing management of SBK to lower the volume. They haven't, and
their responses to my requests have been totally dismissive and similar to: 'you must have
very sensitive hearing', 'it's only during the last hours of the night that we turned it up’, or,
‘we've sound proofed the window and door so we've done all we can', 'people were
having a good time, why don't you come and join us?'

* | have a 16 year old daughter who won't stay with me due to the antisocial behaviour caused
by SBK's customers. She's right, the noise is disturbing and frightening. My eldest 21 year
old daughter currently lives with me. She works in a bar on Albert Road which is run
properly and feels safe. She is very alarmed at the level and type of drunken behaviour
she's witnessed and heard when returning late at night from work, and when in our flat.

e Despite purposefully staying away from home most weekends 've still heard and then
witnessed from my windows 2 awful incidents of group threatening behaviour and fighting
outside SBK. This has been really unpleasant. SBK seems to attract a significant number of
customers who have the capacity to behave very aggressively. Or perhaps their drinks
promotions encourage vile and antisocial behaviour.

Conclusion

Late last year following the October licensing committee meeting, our residents group had a meeting
at SBK with Steve Hudsen, a senior management there. We were given many assurances by him of
the good nature of SBK, and he insisted it was run responsibly by him and the owners as a restaurant.
Despite fatuously arguing with us that the majority of the antisocial behaviour we had identified
wasn't caused by SBK customers, he encouraged us to bring any subsequent noise and antisocial
behaviour issues to him and he would do all he could to assist us. The level of problems I've
witnessed since and described above, as well as those outlined by the police in their evidence and
recommendations, would | hope cause the licensing committee to think twice before believing any
further submission from SBK that they have been primarily running a restaurant in keeping with their
license, and that their owners and management are capable and fit to run a premises of any kind at
113 Elm Grove.

My experience of being subjected to the antisocial behaviours brought about by the existence of SBK
leads me to fully support the police submission that: SBK trades on drinks promotions which have
proved fundamentally dangerous to community safety; the committee should certainly consider
revoking SBK's license; and that it seems the committee were very mislead by SBK during the
October 2023 committee hearing, as a result of which I and many others in the community have had
to experience yet more fear and disturbance from the behaviour of SBK's customers. Please do not
make this mistake again. Surely the licensing committee's responsibility is firstly to the safety of the
local community rather than to the owners of a business wanting to profit from binge drinking
promotions, with a known history of running drinking premises that cause antisocial behaviour?

On the strength of the police evidence and submission alone | hope the committee feels it has both
grounds and a duty to revoke the premises license.

Matt Scott-Joynt








